
So-called free trade deals and world governmental organizations like the International 

Criminal Court (ICC), NAFTA, GATT, WTO, and CAFTA are a threat to our 

independence as a nation. They transfer power from our government to unelected foreign 

elites.  

The ICC wants to try our soldiers as war criminals. Both the WTO and CAFTA could 

force Americans to get a doctor’s prescription to take herbs and vitamins. Alternative 

treatments could be banned.  

The WTO has forced Congress to change our laws, yet we still face trade wars. Today, 

France is threatening to have U.S. goods taxed throughout Europe. If anything, the WTO 

makes trade relations worse by giving foreign competitors a new way to attack U.S. jobs.  

NAFTA’s superhighway is just one part of a plan to erase the borders between the U.S. 

and Mexico, called the North American Union. This spawn of powerful special interests, 

would create a single nation out of Canada, the U.S. and Mexico, with a new unelected 

bureaucracy and money system. Forget about controlling immigration under this scheme.  

And a free America, with limited, constitutional government, would be gone forever.  

We must withdraw from any organizations and trade deals that infringe upon the freedom 

and independence of the United States of America.  

True free trade recognizes that market forces, not government regulations or spending 

packages, will best allocate resources, even across political borders. 

 

Free trade is not complicated, yet NAFTA and CAFTA are comprised of thousands of 

pages of complicated legal jargon.  All free trade really needs is two words: Low tariffs.  

Just like domestic businesses don't pay taxes, foreign businesses do not pay tariffs – 

consumers do, in the form of higher prices.   

 

Free trade is not the problem, and pseudo free trade is what is being offered in the 

wrongly named North American Free Trade Agreement and all its offshoots.  The 

problem is a government-managed economy and the burdensome regulation that results.  

For our economy to remain competitive in the world, we must remember what it is to be 

truly free.  We must lift the regulatory shackles threatening to sink our industries into 

oblivion.  Free trade begins with freedom domestically, and we can't afford to lose that. 

 

 


